Davis Tech Campus Plan and Construction Update - June 2024

Dear Neighbors,

We want to inform you about recent developments at Davis Technical College and share important updates regarding our campus plan and construction activities. We would also like to recognize and thank Davis School District Superintendent Dan Linford, Assistant Superintendent Craig Carter, Davis School District Board Vice President Brigit Gerrard, and Kaysville City Mayor Tamara Tran for their support of Davis Tech.

Exterior Projects Update:

Stop Sign Installation

To slow traffic and increase pedestrian safety, several stop signs have now been installed on Davis Tech Drive.

Commercial Driver License (CDL) Program

Davis Tech has entered into a 15-year lease with the Davis School District for land adjacent to their bus compound at the Freeport Center in Clearfield. Site plans will be developed over the next 30-60 days, and the construction of the CDL backing practice range is expected to be completed there before November 2024. Until construction is completed, the CDL program training will continue to operate both at the main campus in Kaysville and at the Weber State Davis Campus in Layton.

Welding Program

The construction contract for the new Welding Program building, to be situated immediately south of the Barlow building, will be awarded by the Utah Division of Facilities and Construction Management (DFCM) by the end of July 2024. Construction will begin in the fall of 2024, and the building is anticipated to be completed by September 2025.

Rotomill Relocation

The College is currently exploring options for moving the existing pile of asphalt rotomill that was used for the heavy equipment operator program and the American Cancer Society Big Dig event. This project would move the pile from the south side of campus to the northeast corner, where it would be spread out to reduce the dust and mud in the area lacking a functioning sprinkler system. If possible, this would be completed over a three-week period before winter 2024.

Parking Lot Resurfacing

This summer, two parking lots, P2 (east of the main building) and P5 North (west of the Career Path High building), will undergo extensive repairs. Construction will be completed by mid-August.

Fuel Site Relocation

The relocation of the state fueling site has been placed on hold pending the determination of the final location of the CDL backing range. An evaluation regarding the needed size and location for the fueling site to meet future college needs will be completed within the next year.

Master Plan Revisions

The college master plan will need to be updated within the next couple of years. Opportunities for interested parties to provide input will be provided during that process.

Interior Projects Update:

Interior Remodeling

Demolition work has begun in both the main and Barlow buildings and will continue through the end of August. This phase of the remodeling work will continue for the next 18 months.

We appreciate your ongoing support and engagement with the development of Davis Technical College. Your feedback is important to us, and we look forward to addressing any questions or concerns you may have.